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COLNE TOWN COUNCIL 

REPORT TO FULL COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

PURPOSE: 

1. To agree for Colne Town Council to continue to offer free swimming sessions during the 
holidays for Colne’s Primary School children in partnership with Pendle Leisure Trust. 
 

BACKGROUND:  

2. The Free Swimming Initiative has been running for the last three years and gives the Town 
Council the chance to fund free restricted hours swimming for Colne’s primary school children.   
 

3. There has been much discussion as to how the service provided can be fairly allocated in that 
householders in Colne who send their children to schools outside of the town, should still be 
able to benefit from the scheme. 

 

4. Going forward, Pendle Leisure Trust are proposing to colour code the tickets to each 
Town/Parish Council to enable them to monitor the number of service users in each area more 
easily. They have also stated that any primary school aged child that lives within the Colne 
boundary can access the free swimming simply by providing a proof of address at any of their 
sites. 

 

5. The price for the service in 2019/20 was £5853.32, and Pendle Leisure Trust have confirmed 
that this price will be held for the forthcoming year. 

 

RECOMMENDATION:    

 

6. Given that Pendle Leisure Trust have proposed to colour code the tickets with no increase in 
price, Colne Town Council should commit to the scheme for 2020/21. 
 

7. That Colne Town Council request that Pendle Leisure send a number of passes to Colne Town 
Hall, that can either be given to schools in areas not taking part in the scheme to distribute to 
pupils residing in Colne, or can be issued direct from the Town Hall on receipt of a Council Tax 
bill.  
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REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATION 

8. The proposed colour coded system will allow improved monitoring which will allow the Town 
Council to properly assess take-up of the scheme and how successful it is.  
 

9. To ensure that Colne Town Council’s Precept payers achieve the best value from the Free 
Swimming for Primary School Children Scheme. 
 

SUMMARY OF KEY POINTS: 

10. If the above recommendations are taken forward, this will allow both Colne Town Council and 
Pendle Leisure Trust to work together to collate the much-needed data required to be able to 
evaluate the current system. 
 

11. Making sure that any children of Primary School age that reside in Colne can obtain a pass if 
they haven’t got one, will ensure that the Colne Precept Payer receives the benefit fairly. 

 

POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

12. Council officers will be involved in collating the data sent to them from Pendle Leisure Trust to 
analyse both the take up of the scheme and also the success of the individual free swimming 
sessions on offer. 

 

 

FURTHER INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT:  


